

A WORD FROM PASTOR JILL As a way to remain connected during this time apart, I will be putting together a weekly newsletter with a reflection based on the upcoming Sunday scripture passage. I hope that by taking a few moments to reflect on the Word of God and pray, we can feel grounded and connected to God and to one another during this uncertain time. -Pastor Jill

• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •

The passage for this Sunday is Genesis 18:1-15. In this passage, unexpected visitors show up and Abraham and Sarah offer them hospitality. The visitors tell Abraham and Sarah that they will have a child in their advanced age. Sarah finds this news so unbelievable that she laughs. When God confronts Sarah about her disbelief, Sarah denies laughing. God's promise to the couple is found in the question, "Is anything too wonderful for the Lord?"

Reflect more on this passage on the following pages.



Read the passage:

Genesis 18:1-15

The Lord appeared to Abraham by the oaks of Mamre, as he sat at the entrance of his tent in the heat of the day. He looked up and saw three men standing near him. When he saw them, he ran from the tent entrance to meet them, and bowed down to the ground. He said, "My lord, if I find favor with you, do not pass by your servant. Let a little water be brought, and wash your feet, and rest yourselves under the tree. Let me bring a little bread, that you may refresh yourselves, and after that you may pass on—since you have come to your servant." So they said, "Do as you have said." And Abraham hastened into the tent to Sarah, and said, "Make ready quickly three measures of choice flour, knead it, and make cakes." Abraham ran to the herd, and took a calf, tender and good, and gave it to the servant, who hastened to prepare it. Then he took curds and milk and the calf that he had prepared, and set it before them; and he stood by them under the tree while they ate. They said to him, "Where is your wife Sarah?" And he said, "There, in the tent." Then one said, "I will surely return to you in due season, and your wife Sarah shall have a son." And Sarah was listening at the tent entrance behind him. Now Abraham and Sarah were old, advanced in age; it had ceased to be with Sarah after the manner of women. So Sarah laughed to herself, saying, "After I have grown old, and my husband is old, shall I have pleasure?" The Lord said to Abraham, "Why did Sarah laugh, and say, 'Shall I indeed bear a child, now that I am old?' Is anything too wonderful for the Lord? At the set time I will return to you, in due season, and Sarah shall have a son." But Sarah denied, saying, "I did not laugh"; for she was afraid. He said, "Oh yes, you did laugh."



Reflect:

- 1. Sarah could not believe that she would conceive in her old age. What has been your deepest moment of doubt? What did you learn from that experience?
- 2. Have you ever given "strangers" unexpected hospitality? How were you affected by the experience?
- 3. God says to Abraham and Sarah, "Is anything too wonderful for the Lord?" How would you respond to this question?
- 4. What is this passage calling you to do today? This week?

Pray:

God of Surprises, help us to be compassionate when unexpected visitors cross our paths. Give us the courage to believe unbelievable things and fill us with Holy Laughter. Amen.



Beginning Sunday, April 11, people (including staff & volunteers) may gather in the sanctuary. People may also watch the service live-streamed in Hatfield Hall. Worship will continue to be available online to watch from home.

Before Coming to In-person Worship:

- 1. If you have any symptoms or have been in close contact with someone with Covid within the last 14 days, we ask that you watch worship from home.
- 2. Sign up ahead of time on the online pew pad to assist with contact tracing. Everyone (including staff and volunteers) needs to register online (link emailed on Fridays), by phone (630-620-2630 x210), or in person on Sundays.
- 3. You may access the bulletin on your device ahead of time or print it out at home and bring it with you.

Arriving at Worship:

- 1. Doors will open at 9:45. Plan to arrive by 10:10 so everyone may be seated.
- 2. You must wear a mask covering your mouth and nose.
- 3. You must sanitize your hands and have a temperature check before entering the building.
- 4. To maintain social distance, you will be directed when to enter the sanctuary or Hatfield Hall and will go directly to your seat and be seated.
- 5. Seating in the sanctuary and Hatfield Hall will be socially distanced and will be filled from the front to the back.
- 6. Members of the same household will be seated together.

During Worship:

- 1. Worship will be 30-40 minutes long.
- 2. Music will be instrumental and there will be no congregational singing.
- 4. Children will remain with their families or go directly to Sunday School.
- 5. Offering will be collected by the doors.
- 6. Worship responses will be call and response or viewable on the screen.
- 7. Dismissal at the end of the worship will be by household.
- 8. Restrooms will be available, but to maintain social distancing only one person may occupy the restroom at a time.

After worship:

- 1. Congregating in the building will not be permitted.
- 2. Weather permitting, outdoor coffee hour may be held.

We will continue to reassess and make adjustments as we determine how best to move forward. While worship will look different, we know that the Spirit of God will be present as we gather together in this new way and as many continue to join us virtually, too.